September 23, 2024

Chandler MS4 Stormwater Board Meeting Minutes

The Chandler MS4 Stormwater meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Chandler Town
Hall.

Roll Call, Present; Elder, Williams and MS4 Coordinator Bell. Rainey was absent.

Minutes: Motion was made by Williams and seconded by Elder to accept the minutes from the
August 26, 2024 meeting. Motion passed.

Report of the Storm Water Coordinator: The Stormwater balance is $187,535.00 as of
September 20, 2024. Bell attended the INAFSM Conference in Michigan City and reported that
IDEM is considering a tiered permit system beginning in 2026. While at INAFSM, Bell met with
Randy Braun the IDEM Director and Burke Engineering to discuss the SWPPP for the Chandler
Water Transmission Line. Randy agreed to assist with getting the needed preliminary approval
of the SWPPP.

Old Business: The ability of citizens to be able to pay for culvert replacement through their
water bill was discussed and Director Bell said the details are being worked out with the billing
department.

New Business: The National Night Out was discussed and it was decided that Donna and Tom
would help this year by setting up a table to distribute literature and bring awareness to
Stormwater. The National Night Out is October 1. The IDDE video training was shown after
which a quiz was given.

Elder made the motion to recess until the next meeting, October 28, 2024 and Williams
seconded the motion. Motion passed.
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